
 
 

 

UPDATE - Teenage Girl Missing from Tanasbourne Area Found Safe 
 

On Friday, June 18, 2021 Mianii Webster was located safely. Thank you to everyone who helped in the 

search. 

 

**** WCSO **** 

 

Teenage Girl Missing from Tanasbourne Area 
June 15, 2021 

 
On June 11, 2021, Washington County Sheriff’s Office deputies responded to a report of a missing 16-

year-old girl. Mianii Webster recently moved to Oregon from another state and is unfamiliar with the 

area. Her father reported Mianii left the family’s home in the Tanasbourne area near NW 185th Avenue 

& NW Cornell Road on June 8. 

Mianii is described as 5’6” tall and approximately 120 lbs. with brown eyes and black hair. She has a 

gold metal tongue ring and may be wearing blue shoes. She does not have a phone or money and is 

unfamiliar with public transportation. 

If you have any information about Mianii Webster’s whereabouts, please contact the Washington 

County Sheriff’s Office at 503-629-0111. 


